
S t .  A n t o n i n u s  C h u r c h  
1 5 0 0  L i n n e m a n  R d   C i n c i n n a t i   O H   4 5 2 3 8  A p r i l  9 ,  2 0 1 7  

S E R V E R S  A p r i l  1 0 , 1 1 ,  &  1 2 ,  2 0 1 7  
M o n d a y ,  W e d n e s d a y ,  8 A M  M a s s  

T u e s d a y  6 : 4 5 A M  M a s s  
J o s i e  a n d  M a r y  F e l d m a n  

 
S E R V E R S  A p r i l  1 3 , 1 4  &  1 5 , 2017 

All Volunteers 
SERVERS April 16, 2017 

8:00AM    Adult Server 
9:30AM    Volunteers 
11:30AM  Volunteers 

 
EUCHARISTIC MINISTERS April 15 & 16,2017 

All Volunteers 

L E C T O R S   April  15 &16 , 2017 
All Volunteers  

 
THANK YOU to  Keith Laymance from Western Hills 
Window Company for advertising in our bulletin.  

R O S A R Y  

Monday thru Friday after the daily Mass. 
Saturdays after the 8 AM Communion Service. 
Mondays 7:00PM Fatima Prayer Group in the Chapel. 
Friday mornings at MaryAnn Baverman’s home for 
Moms and grandmoms and young children. We extend 
an invitation to join our group for prayer on Friday 
mornings from мл!a ǘƻ ммΥлл!a.  We will show you 
how to pray the rosary.  Please call MaryAnn at 503-9537 
for details.  
 

St. Antoninus Prayer chain: To intercede for prayer 
requests, please go to www.saintantoninus.org/prayer-
chain , or pick up a list in the back of the greeting room 
on the right side of the counter.  Requests for prayers 
may be left there, or emailed to: 
staprayerchain@gmail.com,  or you may mail request to 
St. Antoninus Prayer Chain, 1500 Linneman Rd., 
Cincinnati, OH 45238.  

MONDAY, APRIL 10 
8:00AM MASS Ann Gilmartin– Mary Ann Baverman 
 
TUESDAY, APRIL 11 
6:45AM MASS William Eckhoff—Bill & Mary Corey 
7:00PM Stations of the Cross  
 
WEDNESDAY, APRIL 12 
8:00AM MASS  Special Intentions of Russ Brown and 
Family—Carol Niederhausen and Wempe Family 
12:45PM Stations of the Cross  
 
HOLY THURSDAY, APRIL 13    
8:00AM  Morning Prayer 
7:00PM  Mass of the LordΩs Supper 
8:00PM until 11:00PM Eucharistic Adoration 
 
GOOD FRIDAY, APRIL 14   Passion of the Lord 
8:00AM  Morning Prayer 
11:30AM-12:45PM  Confessions 
1:00PM  Liturgy of the LordΩs Passion 
2:30PM  Way of the Cross 
7:00PM  Way of the Cross 
 
HOLY SATURDAY, APRIL 15 
8:00AM Morning Prayer 
8:45PM  Easter Vigil  
 
EASTER SUNDAY, APRIL 16 
7:35AM Rosary 
8:00AM MASS Dave Dengler—Family 
9:30AM MASS Helen Hammersmith– Bd Rm.—Family  
11:30AM MASS  Sannie Doolan—Ron & Gail 
Holtkamp 

 
C O N F E S S I O N S  

Friday, April 14  11:30-12:45PM 
 

EUCHARISTIC ADORATION  
¢ƘŜǊŜ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ƴƻ ŀŘƻǊŀǝƻƴ ƻƴ DƻƻŘ CǊƛŘŀȅΣ !ǇǊƛƭ мпǘƘΦ  

In Matthew 26:40, Jesus says to Peter [and to us], “Could 
you not, then, watch one hour with me?” Please 
consider joining your fellow parishioners for 30 
minutes, or even one hour, at Eucharistic 
Adoration in the Blessed Sacrament Chapel on 
Fridays from 9:00AM until the Adoration ends 
at 10:00PM.  

Pope Francis has asked parishes to support the Pontifical 
Good Friday Collection which helps Christians in the Holy 
Land.  Your support helps the church minister in parishes, 
provide for Catholic schools, and offers religious 
education.  The Pontifical Good Friday Collection also 
helps to preserve the sacred shrines.  When you 
contribute to the Pontifical Good Friday Collection, you 
become an instrument of peace, and join with Catholics 
around the world in solidarity with the Church in the Holy 
Land.  For information about Christians in the Holy Land, 
visit www.myfranciscan.org/good-Friday.  

http://www.saintantoninus.org/prayer-chain
http://www.saintantoninus.org/prayer-chain
mailto:staprayerchain@gmail.com


T h i n g s  IΩv e  S e e n  a n d  H e a r d  

 

 We have arrived at Holy Week!  For the clergy, this is the busiest, and probably the most 

stressful, week of the entire Church year.  It is this week that we celebrate liturgically the central 

mysteries of our Faith.  It all starts with the celebration of Palm/Passion Sunday, with a procession 

with blessed palms, and the reading of the Passion of Our Lord.  On Tuesday evening of this Holy 

Week, the priests of the Archdiocese gather at the Cathedral for the Chrism Mass with the Archbishop.  

It is at this Mass that all of the holy oils that are used in the celebration of the sacraments are blessed 

and consecrated for use throughout the Archdiocese of Cincinnati for the next year.  The Chrism Mass 

is also a celebration of the priesthood, and all of the priests renew their promises to the Archbishop at 

this Mass.  If you have never been to the Cathedral for the Chrism Mass, I invite, and encourage, you 

to consider coming down.  The Mass begins at 7 PM.  The following day, on Wednesday of Holy Week, 

the old oils are usually burned, and the new oils, that were blessed at the Chrism Mass, are distributed 

throughout the Archdiocese by the Archdiocesan Deans.  We are a part of the St. Lawrence Deanery, 

and so we go to Fr. Bidwell, our Dean, to receive the oils (the oil of Catechumens, the oil of the sick, 

and the perfumed oil called Sacred Chrism) which will be used in the sacraments of Baptism, 

Confirmation, and the Anointing of the Sick for the next year.  All of these oils are blessed by the 

Archbishop himself.  On Holy Thursday, there is no morning Mass (no morning Mass even exists in the 

Roman Missal for this day), and we gather as a faith community to celebrate the evening Mass of the 

LordΩs Supper at 7 PM.  It is at this Mass that we celebrate the institution of the Most Holy Eucharist 

and the institution of the Priesthood.  It is also at this Mass that we have the washing of the feet, 

called the Mandatum Rite, Eucharistic Adoration is 8-11 PM.  On Good Friday, Mass is not celebrated 

at all, but the Liturgy of the Passion takes place at 1 PM.  During this simple Liturgy, we will venerate 

the Cross.  We also will have only one period of time on Good Friday when confessions will be heard 

from 11:30 until 12:40, giving me 20 minutes to prepare myself and vest for the Liturgy of the Passion.  

Stations of the Cross will be said twice that day, after the Liturgy of the Passion and at 7 PM.  On Holy 

Saturday, before the Easter Vigil, which starts at 8:45 PM, the sacraments are not celebrated at all, not 

even anointing of the sick, except for those who are gravely ill or near death.  The Easter Vigil is a 

longer Mass, at which those who have participated in the RCIA program will be received into the 

Catholic Church, and receive the Sacraments of Initiation (Baptism, Confirmation, and Eucharist).  Holy 

Week ends on Easter Sunday with our normal schedule of for Masses.  It is a busy week for me, as 

pastor and as a preacher and presider.  I do invite and encourage all of you to come to as many of the 

Holy Week Liturgies as you can.  The times are in the bulletin.  Also, I thank you for your patience with 

me, as I try to stay focused on Holy Week (there isnΩt much time for extras), and serve you and the 

Lord as faithfully as I can during this very busy time. 

  

Take Good Care, 

Fr. Bryan 



t!wL{I /hb¢wL.¦¢Lhb{ 
CƻǊ ǿŜŜƪ ŜƴŘƛƴƎ !ǇǊƛƭ нΣ нлмт 

S u n d a y  C o n t r i b u t i o n s   $18,919.80         
S c h o o l  P a r i s h  S u p p o r t          $      307.00 
M a i n t e n a n c e    $      332.00         
H o l y d a y s / S p e c i a l    $      200.00 
D o n a t i o n s     $      660.00  
¢Ƙŀƴƪ ȅƻǳ for your continuing support of the 
parish and school. Please remember Saint 
Antoninus in your will. Gifts of stock can also be 
made to St. Antoninus Church.   If you currently 
work for, or are retired from, a company that has a 
Matching Gift program, you can make your 
contributions to Parish School Support and have 
those contributions matched by your company.  

C A T H O L I C  M I N I S T R I E S  A P P E A L  
     If you have not yet made your 
pledge, please consider doing so 
this week. These important local 
ministries depend on our help 
each year.  To make a pledge 
securely online, please visit 
CatholicAppeal.net. Thank you!  As of March 30, 2017, 
the amount of pledges received is $21,360.17 which is 
56.89% of our parish goal of $50,838.00.  Thank you 
for your participation.   
 
 

A P R I L  I S  R E N E W  M O N T H  O F  Y O U R  
 K R O G E R  P L U S  C A R D    

Please go on line to  update your Kroger Plus card for 
donation to Saint Antoninus Church.  If you do not 
have a computer, and the rectory office took care of it 
for you last year, please call Beth at 922-5400, ext. 2. 
If you are new to the Kroger Plus Card program, please 
sign up at Kroger.com.  Thank you for your support of 
this very easy  fund-raising program.  
 
 
Mass of Christian  Burial has been  offered for  
Richard Schweitzer.  
We would also like to remember Thomas Simonson, 
brother of Mike Simonson.  Please keep them and 
their families in your prayers.  

Parishioners who use this service 
are pleased with how easy it is to 
set up and manage.   By using online giving, you are 
helping the parish improve our operational 
efficiency.  To start, go to the official Saint Antoninus 
Parish website at www.saintantoninus.org, click 
About Us, then click Giving, click on the Our Sunday 
Visitor button, then click the green Create New 
Account button.  
You must set yourself up with your information, 
including your envelope number. Look on your 
envelopes, or call the rectory office, for your number.  
You then have choices of recurring donations or one 
time donations.  If you want this service but do not 
have a computer, or if you have any questions, 
please call Beth at the rectory  office at 922-5400,  
x 2.   
 
B I B L E  S T U D Y  W I T H  M A R Y  L Y N N E  R A P I E N  
for adults on Monday evenings from 7:00 to 8:00 PM 
in the school library. We are off if school is not in 
session.  All are welcome on any Monday.  If you 
have questions, you may phone Mary Lynne at 922-

0902, or e-mail rapienml@yahoo.com. 
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  If you wish to dedicate the placing of  
flowers for one week at the altar in 
memory of a loved one, or to honor a 

person or special occasion, please send $50 (check 
made out to Saint Antoninus Church, with Altar 
Flowers in the memo line) to the rectory office with 
your name, phone number and the week you  would 
like to reserve. More than one family may reserve 
the same week.  There will be no flower 
arrangements during the Advent and Lent seasons.  If 
you have questions, call Steffany Reid, Business 
Manager, at 922-5400, x 3. 
 

S A I N T  V I N C E N T  D E  P A U L  S O C I E T Y  
Today is Palm Sunday and the beginning of the 
holiest of Christian weeks. Let us pray for the grace 
to take up our own cross, and to follow Jesus 
through death to new life. 

Please support the Society of St. Vincent de Paul so 
that, together, we can help the poor, as they carry 
their cross of suffering and pain.  

mailto:rapienml@yahoo.com


Reading I: Isaiah 50:4-7:  Some Biblical scholars believe that of all the books of the Old Testament, the book 
of Isaiah is one of the most important, from the doctrinal point of view, especially pertaining to the great 
themes of God, man, and salvation.  It is, in a sense, a compendium of Old Testament belief, and it opens a wide 
window onto the fullness of Revelation in the New Testament.  Our reading for Mass this Palm Sunday comes 
from the part of the book of Isaiah, known as the third song of the Servant of the Lord.  This song shows how 
determined the servant is:  if he suffers in silence, it is not out of cowardice, but because God helps him and 
makes him stronger than his persecutors.  The evangelists believed that the words of this song find fulfilment in 
Jesus, especially about the suffering and silent fortitude of the servant.  St. Jerome saw the servantΩs docility as 
a reference to Christ.  In his commentary on the book of Isaiah, St. Jerome tells us that, although the servant 
was wounded on his chest and face, he did not try to turn away and escape the violence of the persecutors.  
This passage is used in the liturgy of Palm Sunday, along with Psalm 22 and a passage from St. PaulΩs Letter to 
the Philippians, before the reading of our LordΩs passion. 
 
Responsorial Psalm: Psalm 22: 8-9 17-18, 19-20, 23-24 (2a):  The psalm for today is a psalm of David and is 
both an entreaty and a lament by an individual in distress.  This psalm is particularly important in understanding 
the Passion of our Lord.  The opening words of this psalm (not included in our passage today) are, άMy God, my 
God, why have you forsaken me?έ  These are the very words Jesus spoke from the Cross.  With these words, 
Jesus showed that He was making His own feelings of trust in God included in this prayer.  This fact gives the 
psalm a very special value, because we are able to see that it prefigured ChristΩs feelings, and it also offers us 
some insight to what His death meant to Jesus, at the time, and what it means for us.  Jesus suffered mightily 
on the Cross.  What makes His suffering worse, is the fact that people who see Him in His present state, claim 
that God does not love Him (v. 8).  During His passion, Jesus suffered the insults and jeering from the crowd.  
The people shook their heads when they saw Him on the cross, and said it was for God to deliver Him by letting 
Him come down from the Cross.  Even so, the psalmist claims that God has looked after him from his birth.  The 
psalmist feels surrounded and wounded in his hands and feet, so he can neither defend himself nor flee.  His 
wounds are such that all his bones are visible, and his enemies take him for dead.  The persecutors divide his 
clothes among themselves.  We recall from the LordΩs Passion, that his feet and hands were pierced when He 
was crucified, and His garments were divided up and lots cast for His tunic.  In verses 23-24, the psalmist has a 
sudden change of tone.  He is confident that God will respond to him and vows to praise Him.  With his praise of 
thanksgiving, the psalmist associates a widening circle of people.  What the psalm says in verse 24 about the 
suffering man who cries out to the Lord, finds fulfilment in our Lord who cried out on the Cross before offering 
His spirit up. 
 
Reading II:  Philippians 2:6-11:  The opening verses of this passage are frequently somewhat confusing.  What 

is St. Paul saying, when he says that Jesus did not regard equality with God, something to be grasped?  The 

Greek word translated as equality does not refer directly to equality of nature, but rather the equality of rights 

and status.  St. Paul makes clear that Jesus was God, and He could not stop being God.  Therefore, He had the 

right to be treated as God and to appear in all His glory (such as He appeared during the Transfiguration).  

However, Jesus did not insist on this dignity of His, as if it were a treasure which He possessed and which was 

legally His.  It was not something He clung to nor boasted about.  So, He took άthe form of a servant (recall the 

first reading from Isaiah) and became like men in all things but sin.  By becoming man in the way He did, He was 

able, as Isaiah had prophesied, to bear our sorrows and to stricken.  Christ did not shed His divine nature; He 

simply shed its glory and aura.   /ƻƴǝƴǳŜŘ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ƴŜȄǘ ǇŀƎŜΦΦΦ 

BREAKING OPEN THE WORD with Kathy OüConnor 



.ǊŜŀƪƛƴƎ hǇŜƴ ǘƘŜ ²ƻǊŘ ŎƻƴǝƴǳŜŘ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ ǇǊŜǾƛƻǳǎ ǇŀƎŜΦ 

Verses 6-8, in a very few words, άbecoming obedient,έ provides a contrast between Jesus and Adam.  Adam, a 
mere man, was tempted by the serpent to άbe like God.έ  Jesus, on the other hand, enjoyed divine glory, from 
all eternity, and emptied Himself.  Jesus chooses the way of humility which is the opposite of Adam.  ChristΩs 
obedience, thereby, makes up for the disobedience of the first man.  ChristΩs obedience restores man to the 
natural and supernatural gifts with which God endowed human nature at the creation, and even surpasses it.  
St. Paul tells us that Jesus became man for άus men and our salvation.έ  Everything Jesus did in the course of 
His life on earth had a salvific value; his death on the cross represents the pinnacle of His redemptive work.  As 
St. Gregory of Nyssa wrote, άHe did not experience death due to the fact of being born; rather, He took birth 
upon Himself in order to die.έ 
 
Gospel:  Matthew 26:14-27:66: (The Passion of our Lord Jesus Christ according to Matthew):  Our Gospel 
passage for this Palm Sunday begins with JudasΩ betrayal of Jesus.  It is both disappointing and sobering to 
realize that Judas went as far as to sell the man, whom he had believed to be the Messiah, and who had called 
him to be one of the apostles.  Thirty pieces of silver, the amount the chief priests paid Judas, was the price of a 
slave, and it is this price that Judas put on his Master.  The passage then moves to the Last Supper, during 
which Jesus tells the apostles, with Judas present, that one of them will betray Him.  Jesus tells the apostles 
that His betrayer will be the άone who has dipped his hand in the dish with me.έ  Jesus also tells them that He 
will soon give Himself up freely to suffering and death, and in so doing, He would fulfil the will of God as 
proclaimed centuries before.  Although Jesus dies voluntarily, this does not reduce the seriousness of JudasΩ 
treachery.  Verses 26-29 tell us about the institution of the Holy Eucharist and the institution of the Christian 
priesthood.   When Jesus says, άThis is my bodyΧΦthis is my bloodΧΦΣέ He is instituting the Holy Eucharist, which 
He wants continued in memory of Him until He returns.  What, up to this point, was nothing but unleavened 
bread and wine, now----through the words and by the will of Jesus---becomes the true body and true blood of 
the Savior, under the appearance of bread and wine.  Note, that the Lord did not say, άthis is a symbol of my 
body and blood.έ  Jesus said, it ƛǎ His body and blood.  Jesus instituted this sacrament to be spiritual 
nourishment of the soul, and to strengthen the soul in its struggle to attain salvation. At the conclusion of the 
Last Supper, Jesus and the apostles went out into the garden, where the Lord tells the apostles that their faith 
in Him will be shaken.  Peter tries to reassure Jesus that he will not abandon Him, but Jesus tells Peter that 
before the sun rises again, he will deny Him three times.  When the group arrives in Gethsemane, Jesus goes off 
to pray, taking Peter and two other apostles with Him.  Here, Jesus enters into the agony in the garden.  The 
three apostles fall asleep while Jesus prays.  Jesus was deeply distressed at this time, and in His prayer to His 
Father, άif it is possible, let this cup pass me by, yet not my will, but your will be done.έ  In His agony in the 
garden, Jesus experienced a kind of anticipation of the pain and abandonment He will feel hanging on the 
cross.  Yet, Jesus, again, demonstrates that He is giving Himself up of His own free will.  It is not force which 
puts Him to death, but His own love, and His desire to fulfil His FatherΩs will.  At this point, Judas arrives with a 
large crowd of people.  Judas betrays Jesus with a sign of friendship and trust: he had arranged a signal of a kiss 
to indicate the man to be arrested.  Jesus is arrested and taken before the chief priests.  While Jesus was being 
questioned, Peter was sitting outside, and three different times, was identified as being one of JesusΩ followers.  
Peter denied his relationship with Jesus three times, just as Jesus said he would.  When Peter realized what he 
had done, he left, and deeply sorrowful, wept bitterly.  Jesus is condemned to death, scourged, given His cross 
to carry, and led to the place where He will be crucified.  During the crucifixion, we see the fulfilment of the 
words we read in the passage from Isaiah. 
   
Reflection:  There is so much to reflect on in the Palm Sunday readings.  Today, we are entering Holy Week, 
the most holy time in the liturgical year.  Often, for some, it is an uncomfortable week, because it leads to Good 
Friday, and we are deeply focused on the death of Jesus.  It is such a relief when Easter Sunday dawns, and we 
can celebrate JesusΩ resurrection.  His rising is more pleasant to contemplate.  However, there is no Easter 
Sunday without Good Friday.  /ƻƴǝƴǳŜŘ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ƴŜȄǘ ǇŀƎŜΦΦΦ 



.ǊŜŀƪƛƴƎ hǇŜƴ ǘƘŜ ²ƻǊŘ ŎƻƴǝƴǳŜŘ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ ǇǊŜǾƛƻǳǎ ǇŀƎŜΦ 

There is no resurrection without first dying. Perhaps, this Holy Week, we can pause and contemplate Good Fri-
day.  Something had gone terribly wrong in the world with us due to sin.  We could not fix it.  Only God could fix 
it, and so He sent His only Son.  He who was without sin became sin for us and our salvation.  The late priest 
and theologian, Fr. Richard John Neuhaus, believeed that we have a strong tendency to minimize our own 
faults, and regard our sins as άsmall.έ  That is just human nature.  Neuhaus wrote that Good Friday brings us 
into a very painful moment regarding our own sins.  If the Son of God had to suffer such a horrible death, then 
our sins cannot have been άsmall.έ  He reminds us to keep in mind that Jesus did not just die for all of the sins 
that had been committed since Adam and Eve.  He died for every sin that will ever be committed.  That includes 
mine and yours, all these years later. Our reluctance to see our sins as they really are, in other words, as God 
sees them, leads us to another mistaken perception: that is, that we can somehow make things right.  On Good 
Friday, God makes it clear that we, ourselves, are incapable of setting things right.  He made it clear by offering 
His life up for the salvation of all.  Jesus spoke from the cross, άFather, forgive them, for they know not what 
they do.έ  It has been thought that Jesus was speaking about His executioners.  He was, but Fr. Neuhaus points 
out that He was also speaking about us.  We get caught up in our habits and busy lives, and speaking for myself, 
gloss over shortcomings and missed opportunities. So, Jesus was also speaking to us when he prayed to the Fa-
ther saying, άthey know not what they do.έ   Our glorious Lord is merciful, as we know from Good Friday.  Per-
haps, during this Holy Week, we can more deeply reflect on ChristΩs sacrifice for us personally, and thank Him 
for dying for us personally.  Maybe, we can also put one of our shortcomings up on the Cross with Jesus, and 
ask His help in giving it up, or letting it go, as we strive to follow Him more closely.   

H O LY  W E E K  A N D  E A S T E R  
T h e  S t a t i o n s  o f  t h e  C r o s s  

T u e s d a y  a t  7 : 0 0 P M  a n d   W e d n e s d a y  a t  1 2 : 4 5 P M  

N O T E :   N o  m o r n i n g  M a s s e s  o r  E u c h a r i s t i c  A d o r a t i o n   o n  H o l y  T h u r s d a y   

o r  G o o d  F r i d a y  

 

H o l y  T h u r s d a y ,   A p r i l   1 3 ,   8 : 0 0 A M  M o r n i n g  P r a y e r  

7 : 0 0 P M ,  T h e  M a s s  o f  t h e  L o r dΩs  S u p p e r    

E u c h a r i s t i c  A d o r a t i o n  f r o m  8 : 0 0 P M  t o  1 1 : 0 0 P M  o n l y  

 

G o o d  F r i d a y ,   A p r i l  1 4 ,   8 : 0 0 A M  M o r n i n g  P r a y e r  

1 1 : 3 0 - 1 2 : 4 5 P M  C o n f e s s i o n s  

1 : 0 0 P M  L i t u r g y  o f  t h e  L o r dΩs  P a s s i o n  

2 : 3 0 P M  W a y  o f  t h e  C r o s s  

7 : 0 0 P M  W a y  o f  t h e  C r o s s  

 

                                                H o l y  S a t u r d a y ,  A p r i l  1 5  

                                                 8 : 0 0 A M  M o r n i n g  P r a y e r  

                                                 8 : 4 5 P M  E a s t e r  V i g i l  

 

                                              E a s t e r  S u n d a y ,  A p r i l  1 6  

                              M a s s e s   8 : 0 0 A M     9 : 3 0 A M  1 1 : 3 0 A M  



Save the Date — ICE CREAM SOCIAL on SUNDAY, 
APRIL 30 (after 11:30am Mass).  All parishioners are 
invited to celebrate the 25th ordination of our 
Deacon Bob at an ice cream social in the Undercroft.  
 
PLEASE SUPPORT THE ANNUAL BOY SCOUT FISH FRY 
each Friday during Lent, from 5:00-7:00 PM, in the 
Undercroft. You can  call your order in, or text it, to 
our Fish Fry Hotline at 513-629-0850 for drive-thru 
pickup!  
 

H O L Y  S P I R I T  P R A Y E R  G R O U P   
Please join us in the Chapel at 7 PM on Tuesday 

evening, as we make our final preparations for Good 

Friday and Easter.  We will conclude our review and 

discussion of the USCCBΩs Journey to the Foot of the 

Cross:  10 Things to Remember for Lent.  We will also 

reflect on Fr. Al LauerΩs teaching entitled, Lent and 

the Renewal of Our Baptismal Promises, in 

preparation for renewing those promises on Easter.  

All are welcome! 

 
T R A V E L I N G  C H A L I C E    

Now, more than ever, PLEASE consider  taking the 
Traveling Chalice into your home and pray, either as 
a family or alone, for the intentions of our Holy 
Church, for Vocations, Pope Francis, all Church 
leaders, our country, and for our persecuted brothers 
and sisters around the world.  Call Debbie at 922-
2414 to schedule the Traveling Chalice.    Thank you 
to Mary Lynne Rapien for taking the Traveling Chalice 
into her home.  
 

ST. ANTONINUS NETWORK OF CARE     
As we go through lifeΩs stages, sometimes 
we are in a position to help others, while 
at other times, we are in need of help.  A 
network of volunteers is prepared to 

serve the St. Antoninus Parish Family by providing a 
meal after hospitalization, surgery or medical 
treatments;  transportation to medical treatments or 
to Mass;  prayer for the intentions on the St. 
Antoninus Prayer Chain;  and A Listening Ear to 
parishioners facing difficulties.  For more 
information, please leave a message on the Network 
of Care Phone Line at 922-5400, ext. 8, and someone 
will return your call.      

  SAINT ANTONINUS ADULT SOCIAL GROUP 
COMMUNION SERVICE AND LUNCHEON  will be on 
Monday, April 10, starting at 12:30 PM, in the 
chapel, for the service.  Lunch is $9 per person.  
Please send your check to the rectory office before 
April 5.  RSVP by calling Bob Brown at 451-4842. 
 
SAINT ANTONINUS WIDOWS are welcome to 
attend a dinner at The Farm (239 Anderson Ferry Rd.) 
at 5:00 PM on Tuesday, April 11.  Meal is individual 
choice, individual payment.  RSVP, before April 5, to 
Pat Frame at 922-8801. 
 

D E C R E E  O N  C H I L D  P R O T E C T I O N  O F  T H E  
A R C H D I O C E S E  O F  C I N C I N N A T I  

±Lw¢¦{ MEETINGS WILL BE HELD AT ST. 
ANTONINUS, IN THE CHURCH UNDERCROFT, ON THE 
FOLLOWING DATES: April 26, May 16 and June 12. 
 ALL EMPLOYEES AND REGULAR VOLUNTEERS ARE 
REQUIRED TO ATTEND ONE ±Lw¢¦{ TRAINING 
MEETING. YOU MAY ATTEND HERE OR AT ANY 
OTHER LOCATION WITHIN THE ARCHDIOCESE.  PRE-
REGISTRATION IS REQUIRED AT:  www.virtus.org. 
MAKE SURE THAT THE άUSERΩS LOCATIONέ YOU CHOOSE 
DURING REGISTRATION IS ST. ANTONINUS – EVEN IF YOU 
ATTEND VIRTUS AT ANOTHER LOCATION. PLEASE BE SURE 
TO WRITE DOWN YOUR VIRTUS USER- ID AND YOUR 
PASSWORD.  YOU WILL NEED TO USE THEM MONTHLY.  

     Volunteers (unless you coach high school 
students) are no longer required to get fingerprinted.  
Instead, volunteers are required to complete an on-
line background check. 
     If you wish to pay for the on-line background 
check yourself, you can complete it as a part of the 
VIRTUS registration.  If you volunteer at St. Antoninus 
and would like a pre-paid code to pay for the 
background check, contact Deacon Bob Schroeder 
before you register for VIRTUS, or do not complete 
the background check when you register for VIRTUS.   
Contact Deacon Bob Schroeder at: 
schroeder@saintantoninus.org.   He will send the 
pre-paid, one-time-use, code to you via e-mail.  The 
code will work only for those who have St. Antoninus 
as their primary user location on their  VIRTUS 
account.    
    If you coach high school students, you are also 
required to complete fingerprinting.  E-mail Deacon 
Bob at the address above, and he will send directions 
to you.  

http://www.virtus.org
mailto:schroeder@saintantoninus.org


S T .  A N T O N I N U S  F O O T B A L L  S I G N - U P S  
Football sign-ups have begun for children in grades K 
thru 8th grade.  Please go to the Blue Sombrero 
website to sign-up.  The link to Blue Sombrero is 
http://sports.bluesombrero.com/Default.aspx?
tabid=298914.  You do not have to be a current 
student at St. Antoninus to play football, but you do 
have to be a member of the Parish and the Athletic 
Club and attending PREP religious education classes, 
in accordance with the Archdiocese Charter on 
Athletics and Youth.  Any questions can be sent to 
ike_kirch@cinfin.com, or 284-9295. 
 
The 20th Annual St. Antoninus Athletic Club Golf 
Outing will be played Friday, April 28, 2017 at 
Pebble Creek Golf Club.  It will begin with lunch at 
11:00 AM, shotgun start at 12:00, then dinner and 
awards following golf.  This is one of three 
fundraisers to help support our childrenΩs athletic 
program.  All skill levels are encouraged to attend, as 
this is meant to be a fun day with friends on the 
course.  The cost is $120 per golfer which includes 
lunch, golf, all side games, dinner and  prizes, and 
every golfer will receive a certificate for a FREE 
ROUND OF GOLF AT Pebble Creek G.C.  Please 
contact Brian Downey to sign up, or if you are 
interested in donating prizes, hole sponsorship, or 
being a corporate sponsor.  If you do not have a 
completed foursome, we will find players for you.  
Please contact Brian with any questions, and come 
out to enjoy the day! 
 
The Athletic Club is hosting the Spring Bid N Buy 
Gift Gathering Party for the St. Antoninus Festival. 
The Athletic Club is looking for individual or group 
donations. This will take place on Friday, May 19, 
2017 from 6 – ф PM at the Schott Field Memorial 
Patio. There will be a grill out with brats, metts and 
hot dogs provided.  Bring your cooler with drinks for 
your family and a side or desert to share.  We will 
also have spirit wear and forms available to purchase 
engraved patio bricks.  
 
Natural Family Planning — New, online (virtual) class 
begins Thursday, April 13, at 7:00 PM, AND, Tuesday, 
April 18, at 6:30 PM., at Mother of God Church, 119 W. 
Sixth St., Covington, KY 41011.  For information, or to 
register for either of these classes, go to www.ccli.org, or 
call 471-2000. 

LIVE the FAITH Ladies Luncheon on 
Wednesday, April 19, 2017 at the Western Hills 
Country Club. Father Alex McCullough, parochial 
vicar at St. Ignatius Loyola, will share his thoughts on 
how we can all actively live the faith in our daily lives. 
This is not a fundraiser, but rather an opportunity to 
learn more about the outstanding educational 
opportunities, speakers and resources available to 
you through the Athenaeum of Ohio. Cost is $30 per 
person. Online registration at http://www.mtsm.org/
WHLL/ , or call the Athenaeum Advancement Office,: 
513.233.6113. Please RSVP by April 10, 2017.  
 
CATHOLIC ENGAGED ENCOUNTER is a wonderful 
marriage preparation weekend that fulfills your Pre-
Cana requirements for getting married in the 
Catholic Church.  2017 dates are: March 24-26, April 
21-23, May 19-21, June. 10-11, Sept. 16-17, & Oct. 6-
8.  If you have any questions, please contact  Ashley 
Altenau  at 479-1700. To register, e-mail  
www.cincinnatiengagedencounter.org .   

 
LIFE IN THE SPIRIT SEMINAR  

The St. Raphael Charismatic Prayer Group invites 
everyone to join them on Tuesday evenings from 7 to 
9 PM,  through April 25, at the Our Lady of the Holy 
Spirit Center, Room 116.  For questions, or to 
register, e-mail StRaphaelPrayerGroup@gmail.com.  
Or, call Dave Noe at 315-0174, or Brad Shoemaker at 
518-6472. 
 
ARCHBISHOP SCHNURR TO CELEBRATE  
LIFEΩS 5TH QUARTER PRO-LIFE MASS  on Saturday, 
April 29th at 8 AM at Holy Name Catholic Church, 
2422 Auburn Avenue, Cincinnati. The American 
people continue to pray to end abortion, and shut 
down Planned Parenthood.  Come be a part of this 
prayerful movement, and join others by attending 
Mass celebrated by Archbishop Dennis Schnurr and 
praying the Rosary in a peaceful and prayerful way in 
front of Planned Parenthood.    
The fifth Saturday Masses and Prayer Vigils for Life 
are sponsored by LIFEΩS 5TH QUARTER (L5Q), a group 
whose purpose is to, especially, involve our youth 
more deeply in the growing movement against 
abortion.  For more information, including upcoming 
Prayer Vigil dates and celebrants, please visit 
www.Facebook.com/lifes5thquarter.  !ƭǎƻΣ 
Ǿƛǎƛǘ ǿǿǿΦƳŀǊȅǎƳŀƴǘƭŜŦƻǊƭƛŦŜΦƻǊƎ . 
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Event Honoring Our Blessed Mother's Fatima 
Appearance: An event honoring the 100th 
anniversary of our Blessed Mother's appearance at 
Fatima, Portugal will be conducted on Saturday, May 
13, at Our Lady of the Holy Spirit Center, located at 
5440 Moeller Avenue in Cincinnati, Ohio (Phone: 513-
351-9800) from 8:30 AM - 4:00 PM.  There is no 
admission charge for this event, although a free will 
donation will be gratefully accepted to defray 
expenses.  Please register on-line, (http://
cincinnatiourladyoffatima.com), to ensure adequate 
seating and the purchase of optional lunches are 
available, and feel free to telephone the event 
sponsor, Keith Walker (513-351-9800), if you would 
like to discuss any aspect of what promises to be a 
very special and blessed event.  

 

άMy Fair Ladyέ Benefit Preview By Alan J. Lerner and 
Frederick Loewe, Wednesday, April 26, 2017, at The 
Covedale Theater, 7:30 PM. Based upon George 
Bernard Shaw's Pygmalion, the story of Eliza Doolittle, 
a cockney flower girl who takes speech lessons from 
Professor Henry Higgins, showcases some of 
BroadwayΩs greatest songs, including, I Could Have 
Danced All Night, On the Street Where You Live, IΩm 
Getting Married in the Morning, The Rain In Spain – 
just to name a few!  Higgins takes credit for Eliza's 
success, but when she realizes that she no longer 
needs him, it breaks his pompous spirit, and melts his 
heart as well. HALF OF ALL PROCEEDS benefit 
Pregnancy Center West. ONLY $20/ticket for this 
Preview event! Contact Karen Mueller by calling 513-
244-5700, or e-mail pcwest@fuse.net.  Thank You! 

Is God calling you to something new? Grow in 
faith, knowledge and pastoral skills through the 
Athenaeum of Ohio Lay Pastoral Ministry Program. 
Saturday and evening classes in Scripture, 
Evangelization, Liturgy, Moral Theology, the Domestic 
Church, Catechism and Discipleship are designed for 
busy adults who want to become more effective 
missionary disciples serving their families, parishes 
and communities. Graduate and Non-Degreed 
options are available with classes beginning in August 
at our main campus in Mt. Washington and at Good 
Shepherd in Montgomery.  Call now for an interview 
to begin the application process or to learn more.  
Call 231-1200, or email smcgurgan@athenaeum.edu.  

Painting Retreat is offered by the Sisters of Charity 
Spirituality Center from 6:30 PM on Friday, April 28 to 
noon on Sunday, April 30. Putting brush to paper 
allows your mind and heart to enter the creative 
space within. In painting retreats and workshops, Fr. 
John Quigley assists participants in using art as a 
means of self-expression, healing and growth. No 
artistic talent is needed to benefit from the painting 
process.  The program will be held at the Sisters of 
Charity Motherhouse, 5900 Delhi Road. FEE: $150 
overnight, or $90 to commute. Please contact the 
Spirituality Center at 513-347-5459, or 
spirituality.center@srcharitycinti.org, for registration 
information. 

Daughters of Charity — Day of Discernment, 
Evansville, Indiana - April 21-23, 2017 

Join others considering consecrated life for a 
weekend of praying, sharing, and growing. Open to 
single Catholic men and women ages 18-40. For more 
information, contact Sister Theresa Sullivan, D.C., at 
sistertheresa.sullivan@doc.org, or 812-963-7556. 
Register online at called2.be/MAWDODApr17. 

Lord, Teach Us To Pray 
We give thanks to God for the many beautiful and inspiring people of St. Antoninus 
Parish!  Our Lenten calendar has featured a variety of parishioner-led opportunities to pray. 
Last Thursday evening was an extraordinary reflection on Prayer Through Serving Others by 
parishioners Carol Jacob (Network of Care), Mike Gideon (St. Vincent de Paul), and Anne 
Niehauser (our twin school, St. Francis Seraph).  They discussed  the connection between 
prayer and putting our faith in action by serving others in concrete ways. Our life of prayer, 
and our life of serving others, are inseparable. As Pope Francis tells us, άWhen time is not set 
aside for dialogue with Him in prayer, we risk serving ourselves and not God, present in our needy brothers and sisters. It is from 
contemplation, from a strong friendship with the Lord, that the capacity is born in us to live, and to bring the love of God, his mercy, 
his tenderness, to others.έ  To learn more about how you can get involved, go to the St. A website at http://www.saintantoninus.org/
network-of-care , or call the Network of Care hotline at 922-5400,  extension 8.  
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